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Dear : 

The purpose of this letter is to inform you that this afternoon it was discovered that, as part of the 131-

page packet pertaining to several matters on the agenda for this evening’s Select Board meeting, certain 

personal information pertaining to you that is protected by state law and was submitted in connection with the 

application for an all alcoholic beverages license regarding  was inadvertently not redacted 

before being posted at approximately 4 PM on Friday, June 10, on the Town’s website in the location for Select 

Board agendas and related documents. This error was discovered by a member of the Select Board this 

afternoon and was promptly reported to the Town Manager’s office. The information was then promptly 

removed from the website at approximately 2:15 PM. This letter is the required notice of the security breach 

pursuant to G.L. c. 93H, § 3(a). 

The personal information that was inadvertently disclosed includes a Social Security Number and a 

Driver’s License Number and State.  

Currently, we are unaware that anyone in the public has accessed this information. We intend to 

continue to monitor this. In the interim we strongly advise that you promptly inform any personal identity 

security services that you may have arrangements with of this security breach. In addition, under G.L. c. 93H, § 

3A, and because a social security number is involved, the Town is offering at no cost to you credit monitoring 

services for a period of not less than 18 months. We will be in touch with you shortly regarding the information 

necessary for you to enroll in credit monitoring services and as to how you may place a security freeze on your 

consumer credit report. 

We deeply apologize for this error and can answer any questions you may have. We are taking steps to 

better ensure that this does not happen in the future.  

 

Sincerely, 

 

Andrew P. Flanagan 

Town Manager 
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